Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Monday Dec.21st. 2015 at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Miss J.Wright
Mr.S.Fidler

Apologies: Mr.B.Coe  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.D.Roper  
a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report Not available

c) County and District Council Reports None

d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler said that the engine test facility had been repaired and should be re-commissioned in January.

e) Full Council
1. Apologies were recorded as above

2. Declarations of interest 








Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting



Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting







Mrs.Scarff – School Governor

3. Minutes of the previous meeting were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports  The Clerk reported that the “No Kites” signs had been erected at Newton Park, the defibrillator had been purchased and he would liaise with the medical practice to arrange installation in the new year. The Clerk was given donations of £50 each from Mr.Rodney Cushing and Mr.Stephen Riley towards the running costs of the defibrillator. NCC had confirmed that Burrow Way did not warrant any additional speed limiting arrangements. There was no further information from Broadland on parking at Elm Farm. The Clerk had still not been able to ascertain the ownership of the dead tree on Norwich Road near the corner of the churchyard. The order for hedging at the Blind Lane cemetery had been placed.
5. Planning No objections were raised to extensions at “Tredowne”, Church St.

6. Parish Precept The Council received a report from the finance advisory group and after some discussion decide to set the precept at £22,610 a rise of 5%.

7. Audit Regime The council accepted the recommendations of the Clerk to use auditors appointed by the National Association of Local Councils,

8. Safety Surface for Swings Two quotations had been received but members felt that more research was required and a decision was deferred.
9. Correspondence A complaint was received from a parishioner regarding an altercation on the allotments and the contents were noted. A resident had asked if the Sanders buses currently using the A140 could stop at St.Faiths. The Clerk was asked to write to Sanders to see if they would resume the route through the village. A request to make Back Street one way did not find support. A proposal from Telefonika UK to replace the mast on Green Lane raised no objections. The Clerk had received a copy of a letter from Lauren Rodgers sent to Broadland DC regarding leaves on the pavement opposite the Black Swan. The reply from Broadland informed Lauren that they were not obliged to clear leaves and as they no longer received a recycling credit for them the annual leaf clearing service had been withdrawn.
10. Accounts passed for payment







E-ON


Street Lighting DD (inc.VAT)
£122.91

J.Graves – Clerk
Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses
£491.21

SLCC


Subscription (part)


£50.00

E-ON


Electricity Office (inc.VAT)

£30.57

G.Hepple

Strimming of allotment gateways
£65.00

Mrs.Medler

Horsham park rent (half year)
£211.00

N.Howe

Hedge Cutting (inc.VAT)

£144.00

PJD Landfill

Grass Cutting (inc.VAT)

£5552.70

11. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports





  The Clerk said that he would circulate the current grass cutting specification to members for consideration at the January meeting before going out to tender for the 2016 season. It was reported that Mr.Vincent had dismantled a shed on the Waterloo allotments and a quantity of asbestos sheeting remained. He would be asked to arrange for it’s safe removal. The Clerk would look at overhanging Ivy in Coltishall Lane and discuss with NCC highways.

12. Next Meeting
St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.  January 18th.



